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17th June 2024 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

We are excited to announce that we have organised an amazing learning experience to the beach!  

The whole school and staff, plus Adderley School, will be going on an adventure to Rhyl, on Wednesday 

17th July. 

 

The coaches will be departing at 9:00am prompt, so it is important that your children arrive to school at 

8:45am.  We are aiming to be back at school by 4:30pm but we will send out a text message if that 

becomes later due to traffic conditions.  If your child normally travels home by mini-bus we can confirm 

that DC Coaches have very kindly agreed to amend their pick up time to 4.30pm. 

 

The children do not need to wear uniform and should wear comfortable clothing, such as shorts/trousers, 

t-shirts and jumpers. Please ensure your child is wearing comfortable shoes/trainers. Depending on the 

weather conditions, pupils may also need to bring a waterproof coat or, if it is a sunny day, a sun hat 

and sun-cream, applied before coming to school.  Unfortunately, due to safety regulations there will be 

no swimming. Please do not send swimsuits.   

 

The children can bring a packed lunch and drinks from home (no fizzy drinks or glass bottles please) or 

we can provide a packed lunch consisting of either a ham, cheese or tuna sandwich, sausage roll, 

biscuit/cake, yoghurt, piece of fruit and a bottle of water.  If your child is not entitled to Universal Free 

School Meals (Reception to Year 2) or Pupil Premium Funded Free School Meals, the cost of each 

packed lunch will be £2.60.  

 

Please compete the Form on School Spider to give your consent for your child to attend this event and 

to order any packed lunches. 

 

To cover the cost of transport to Rhyl it is necessary to ask parents to make a contribution of £14.50 per 

child, payment can be made via the ‘Bookings and Payments’ section of School Spider.  If your child is 

eligible for Pupil Premium funding (previously known as Free School Meals), no payment is required.   The 

PTFA have very kindly agreed to pay for an ice cream for each child and staff member, for which we 

are very grateful. 

 
We are looking forward to a fantastic day of fun and learning. We hope you feel able to support us. We 

reserve the right to cancel the trip if sufficient funds are not raised. 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mrs S. Henney 

Executive Head Teacher 


